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This is our new 4,080 square foot
office building. The construction cost is
approximately $793,000.
AUGUST

Praise the Lord! We will enter the

MEMORY VERSE building debt free.

“If any man will come

affer me, let him deny We will schedule a Dedication Celebra-
himself, and take up his . . . :
cross daily, and follow tion after the building is furnished and our
me.” current offices are relocated.

~Luke 9:23, KJV
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From my heart to yours:

The Keeper of the Keys

A young man entered a cathedral

in Europe that housed a
magnificent organ. The attendant who Iooked
after the organ had a possessive attitude
toward the instrument. He was an older man
who was known as the keeper of the keys.
When the young visitor asked about the
organ, the keeper of the keys boasted with
pride, "It is the finest in the fatherland,
sir.” But when the young man asked to play
the organ, the old man refused. He
explained that the organ was special, and
under no circumstances could he allow a
stranger to play it.

The young stranger persisted; and finally the
attendant relented and surrendered the keys.
As the young man began to play, the
attendant’s anxiety turned to obvious joy.
He had never heard such music before. At
last, the young stranger finished playing,
lowered the lid, locked the organ, and
returned the key to the keeper of the keys.
Still overwhelmed by the sounds he had just
heard, the old man asked, "What is your
name?” The reply: name is Felix
Mendelssohn, sur' WITK tears in his eyes
the old man cried out, "To think the master
was here, and I almost refused him the key.

Jesus Christ challenges us to follow him in
faithful service. Will we allow him access to
our lives? We must not refuse him the key.

New Office Building

As T write this column, we are preparing to
receive the keys to our new Office Building.
The good news is that we will enter the
building debt free. Thank you for your
generosity in giving to make this possible.

We still have some challenges to face. Some
furnishings will be moved from the old church
offices. Others have been ordered and will
be delivered. It will take some time to tran-
sition from the current space to the new
building.

Meanwhile, our Building and 6rounds Commit-
tee, Church Staff, and Sunday School Direc-
tors have met faithfully and put together a
master plan for the relocation of Sunday
School classes to the old office areas. A
couple of walls must come down and painting
and decorating will take place. The same

hard surface flooring found in the new
building will be put down in the current
office building hallways. Also, as classrooms
are refurbished, the same carpet will be
used that appears in the new building. I am
happy to announce that a family in the
church plans to furnish a new parlor. It
will be rcated in the current office of our
Financial Administrator, Betty Belin. It will
be attractively furnished in a living room
décor and useful for a number of occasions.
We are deeply grateful for this generous,
anonymous gift.

Family Fun Night

We will have a Family Fun Night on Friday,
August 18. Mike Seabaugh, Pastor of Cen-
tral Baptist Church in Magnolia, will be the
speaker and leader for this important back-
to-school event for young families. Mike
surrendered to the ministry while I was
Pastor at Central. He is known far and
wide for his ability to relate to children,
youth, and their families. Make this special
occasion a matter of prayer.

Your Pastor,

Jon Stubblefield

Attendance & Finances
Bible Study Sun AM  Sun PM Wed.

6/02/19 151 163 69 45
6/09/19 158 176 65 52
6/16/19 156 200 71 69
6/23/19 155 200 60 61

JUNE BUDGET RECEIPTS: $45,380.26
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3—Harold Moore
3—Britteni Hale
5—Susan Wade
6—Bill Roemerman
8—River Golden

2—Jolley and Frances Baugh
2—Freeman and Brenda Miles
5—Keith and Tammy Friederich

9— Ruth Ann Hicks 8—Van and Kathy Steed

9—Ken Bauman 8—Grady and Linda Waggoner

9—Brayden Jones 9—Alan and Sue Farrow
I1—Megan Archuleta 12—TJ and Belle Wyatt
12—Richard McMurry 23—Ken and Darlene Parker

12—Van Steed
13—Darlene Parker
13—Jeremy Deen
14—Joyce Reeves
14—Carolyn Moffitt
14—Amelia Gilmer
15—Jacque Emmert
16—Ted Emmert
16—Judy Dacus
16—Ermma Campbell
20—Henry Powell
20—Elaine Warrington
22—Tommy Bledsoe
24—Mary Louise Wood
25—Faye Butcher

25—Ed and Ida McCluer
25—Jim and Ann Webb

25— Jordan Deen AUGUST SUGGESTIONS
27—Tom Belin | SCHOOL SUPPLIES
27—1John Foust v

27—Vickie Russell (pens, pencils, sharpeners, chalk,
30—Lloyd Thrash erasers, markers, crayon)

30—Emile Borne
31—Lorene Watson
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AUGUST 16-
SAVE THE DATE!

Mike Seabaugh, Pastor of Central Bap-
tist Church in Magnolia, will be our speaker
at Family Fun Night on Friday, August 18.

A graduate of Ouachita Baptist Uni-
versity, Mike has degrees from Southwest-
ern Seminary in Fort Worth and Midwestern
Seminary in Kansas City. He and his wife
Laurie are both natives of Magnolia, and re-
turned to their home church after serving
pastorates in Camden, Arkansas and Oklaho-
ma.

Mike has served in a number of de-
nominational roles but is perhaps best known
as a featured speaker at Camp Siloam where
he is a hit with the children and teens.

Beginning at 4 pm., Mike will be with
our kids and their families for a time of fun,
eating, and sharing.

JESSIEVILLE SCHOOLS
BEGIN AUGUST 14,

NEW MEMBERS INTRODUCED

Deacons introduced the new members
who were present at the Fifth Sunday
Fellowship on June 30. Each one was
welcomed with a coffee mug with the
name of the church and other gifts.

We look forward to our Christian
relationship with these new members.

Susan Wade with Deacon
Damian LaFargue

Doree and Gerald Huddleston with
Tom Hensley, Deacon Chairman

el T

n

Lois Hamilton with
Deacon Dennis Russell
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Saturday, August 17

8:00 AM
FELLOWSHIP HALL

The speaker for this month's Men's Ministry is
Dr. Dean Lee of the Village. Lee was a three
sport high school standout—basketball, base-
ball, and tennis—at Berryville, Arkansas. After
high school he played basketball, baseball and
tennis for the Reddies at Henderson State
University, where he received his Bachelor and
Master’'s degrees. Later, he earned his doctor-
ate from the University of Arkansas. He
played in two national championship games as a
member of HSU's basketball team.

After graduation Lee coached high school bas-
ketball and then moved to higher education,
where he worked for over 25 years. He was
Athletic Director at AR Tech University and
AR State University, Associate Director of
Athletics for External Operations at Oklahoma
State University, and vice president of the Uni-
versity of Arkansas Razorback Foundation. He
guided athletic departments to annual success
both academically and competitively. Lee end-
ed his career as the executive director of alum-
ni and constituent relations in the Division of
Institutional Advancement at UAMS.

During his tenure at Arkansas State University,
Lee hired Gus Malzahon as the University Head
Football Coach and John Brady, former LSU
head Basketball Coach, as the Red Wolves Head
Basketball Coach. The 2008 AAFF's Outstand-
ing Athletic Director served on the NCAA
Men's Basketball Issues Committee, the Bowl
Championship Series (BCS) Athletic Directors
Advisory Committee, and the Division Athletic
Directors Association Board of Trustees.

Dr. Lee will be sharing how he was able to share
his faith while being involved in "Big Time" colle-
giate athletics.

2019 YOUTH CAMP
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On Sunday, June 23, Barbara Fuquay was
recognized for her ten years of service as our
Church Secretary. Jim Webb, Personnel Chair-
man, made the presentation.

HEART BEAT

0OWe.

Have you ever been prescribed antibiotics and heard "take it
until it's all gone, even if you start to feel better"? Well, there's
a good reason for that!

Most people take partial amounts of prescriptions and have
the mindset, "I'll save some for later for when | feel bad
again". HUGE mistake! What you're actually doing is raising
your body's resistance to the antibiotics. They lose their effi-
cacy. You must finish the entire prescription so that you Kill
off all the disease in your system. Whereas, taking partial
doses results in them not being as effective in the future, or
not even working at all.

Another "no-no" is sharing your medications (no matter if it is
an antibiotic or any other medication). You really do not know
what a person is allergic to and our bodies are ever chang-
ing, so your allergic responses change. We can develop al-
lergies as we age to things including medications that may
not have bothered us at all as a child. So save yourself and
others the trouble and don't share medications.

Also, a little side note: a virus, such as the common cold or
the flu, do not benefit from antibiotics. Antibiotics are for bac-
terial disease processes (such as urinary tract infections, up-
per respiratory infections, dental infections,etc.). In some cas-
es, a doctor may prescribe antibiotics when you have a virus
for a potential secondary bacterial infection that could devel-
op, but may not. They can be used prophylactically (which
basically means prevention of infections - that's why people
get antibiotics intravenously before/during surgeries or proce-
dures).

Basically, be compliant and listen to your doctor's advice and
take all your own medications and take antibiotics until all
gone!!

The only medication we are allowed to share is LAUGH-

-

TER! It IS the best medicine and does a body good.

God Bless and giggle on! 2
~Betty Jo LaFargue

Ladies Day Out

FRIDAY, AUGUST 9
10:00 AM —2:00 PM

Notice the change of date for this
month only. Join us in the Youth
Room for fun and fellowship .

L

J‘f‘ , -
MEMBER
ORIENTATION

Do you know where the church library
is? How about the Conference Room? Do you
know how the offerings you bring are dis-
tributed? Are deacons elected, selected, or
appointed?

These questions and more will be
answered at the Member Orientation during
the month of August. We encourage new
members especially to attend but this is not
JUST for new members. We welcome anyone
who would like to learn more.

On three Sundays—August 4, 18,
and 25—at 5:00 PM staff members will go
over the various aspects of the church:
major doctrines, music ministry, children and
youth ministries, budget, church committees
and teams, deacons and will include a tour of
the church. Each session is a stand-alone.
That means if you have to miss one, you will
still obtain helpful information at the next
one.

Please call the church office at 922-
0692 to register so enough materials can be
prepared.
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Lib rary
...

Whether you're dealing with the summer heat by
staying inside where it's cool or going out into the
sunshine, what could be a better way to pass the
time than with a great romance novel? Well, ?uess
what - your library has just the thing for youl

Kaye Dacus, daughter of our very own Mike and
Judy Dacus, is an editor, author, and educator who
has been writing fiction for more than 30 years.
As a young girl, she would arrange Barbie and Ken
dolls and make up stories about them. She would
even write stories on the white paper used at some
restaurants for tablecloths!

We have four of her series in the library:

The Brides of Bonneterre (Stand-In Groom,
Menu for Romance, A Case for Love)

The Ransome Trilogy (Ransome's Honor,
Ransome's Crossing, Ransome's Quest)

The Matchmakers (Love Remains, The Art
of Romance, Turnabout's Fair Play)

The Great Exhibition (An Honest Heart,
Follow the Heart)

Kaye has a website, kayedacus.com, where you can
learn more about her and what she's up to now, as
well as a Facebook page subtitled "Humor, Hope
and Happily Ever Afters!”.

NEW THIS MONTHI!

Before We Were Yours by Lisa Wingate - a
"thought-provoking [and] complex tale about

two families, two generations apart . . . based on
the notorious true-life scandal of the Tennessee
Children's Home Society."

The Magic of Belle Island - this PG-rated DVD
stars Morgan Freeman as a famous Western novel-
ist whose passion for writing hits an impasse. He
takes a lakeside cabin for the summer in pictur-
esque Belle Isle, befriending the family next
door—a single mom (Virginia Madsen) and her young
daughters who help him find inspiration again.

I'd love to hear from you about ways to keep the
BRBC library your go-to place for reading opportu-
nities!

~Kay Dierks

WELCOME NEW MEMBER

Clip and place in your church directory.

Jean Myers
121 Cortez Drive, #251
318-278-7528

About two months ago, Jean Myers
moved to Hot Springs Village fo be close
to her only daughter Kathy Steed. She
moved here from Ruston, Louisiana where
she had lived for the past 20 years.

Originally from Des Moines, IL,
Jean met her late husband while he was in
the navy. Although they enjoyed traveling,
he did not make a career of the navy.

Jean has three children: her
daughter Kathy, a son who lives in Glen-
wood, AR, and a son in Lake Charles, LA.
She has seven grandsons and five great-
grandchildren.

While in Ruston, Jean worked for
the Rolling Hills Disaster Relief which is a
coordinating agency for the LA Baptist
Convention. Their job was o take donated
articles and sell them to help finance food
vans that traveled to places where disas-
ters had occurred.

Jean liked to travel and was a
homemaker for many years and enjoyed
baking and cooking. At Good Sam's, she
enjoys attending concerts.

An interesting note: Her interim
pastor for a year in Ruston at Temple
Baptist Church was none other than Jon
Stubblefield.

We welcome Jean to our church
family.



"By the Cross We Care,
One Person At a Time"

Barcelona Road Baptist Church
390 Barcelona Road

Hot Springs Village, AR 71909
Telephone: 501-922-0692
Fax: 501-922-4462

Prayer Line: 501-922-6436
Email: brbc3@att.net

Church Staff:

Pastor: Dr. Jon M. Stubblefield—922-8746

Associate Pastor: Willard Zeiser—501-837-3626
Minister of Music: Duane Blakley—915-0504

Youth Minister: David Robinson—915-8039

Children’s Ministry Director: Ann Webb—501-802-1346

The Barcelona Banner is published monthly to
keep members informed about programs of
the church and to report news about its
members.

Deadline for articles is the
fifteenth of each month.

You may e-mail your articles to
brbc3office@att.net or bring to the
church office.

Non-profit
Organization
U S POSTAGE PAID
Permit No. 413
Hot Springs, AR 71901

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

If you are moving, have an email or phone number change, please contact the church office so your records
can be changed. The church has to pay for each returned Banner.

Schedule of Services:

Sunday Services:

Sunday School - 9:30 AM
Sanctuary Worship Service - 10:30 AM
Celebration Worship Service - 10:30 AM
Youth - 5:15 PM
Evening Worship - 6:00 PM
Wednesday Evening:

All Stars/Youth - 4:45 PM
(During school year)

Prayer Service - 6:00 PM
Choir Rehearsal - 6:55 PM

Church e-mail addresses

General brbc3@att.net

Jon Stubblefield brbc3pastor@att.net
Willard Zeiser wazjbz@yahoo.com
Duane Blakley brbc3music@att.net
Ann Webb brbc3children@att.net
David Robinson brbc3youth@att.net
Betty Belin brbc3finance@att.net
Barbara Fuquay brbc3office@att.net
Bulletins/Banner brbc3office@att.net

www.brbchsv.org

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:
Monday through Thursday 8:30 am—4:30 pm
Friday 8:30 am—3:00 pm




